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This Month @ Tully 
 

Come early to worship on Sundays to hear 
special music provided by the Ewe Choir! 

  

As we look with hope to the future, we welcome in 
the renewed life that comes with the springtime, 

                  and we can be revitalized  
and rejuvenated by these 
  words found in a poem  
            written by 

                         Margaret Peterson  
 

Sweet Spring 
 

However lovely the snowfalls may be; 
A yearning begins for Sweet Spring! 
A time for Nature to enjoy rebirth,  

A time for bluebirds to sing.  
 

A time for crocuses to raise purple heads 
To see if itôs time to bloom . . . 

A time for hyacinths, sweet violets, too, 
And lilacs to chase away gloom. 

 

Could it also be time to freshen our view 
Of God and His Heaven above? 

Perhaps weôve been cold like the snow that has left; 
We need the warmth of His love! 

 

When God draws near we become a new you, 
A type of an inner Spring, 

Producing rich blooms of love and forgiveness, 
Rejoicing in God our King!  
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Staff 
 

Pastor: 

Rev. Dr. Komlan E. Ezunkpe 

Email: tullykomlan1@verizon.net 
 

Organist/Choir Director: 

Paula Dixon 
 

Treasurer/Office Manager: 

Mary Ann Cresta 
 

Sexton: 

Joseph McCalla 
 

 

Office Phone: 610-583-7333 

Email: tullymemorial@verizon.net 
Website: http://tullymemorial.org 

 

Worship: Sundays @ 11:00am 

(10:40am for special music!) 
 

 

http://tullymemorial.org/
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Word from the  

Pastor  
 

April  2016 
 

 

 

òYou Are Sent.ó 
 

We began this Easter season with a series of messages. It began with the processing and the waving 

of palms on Palm Sunday Then came Good Friday marked by a worship service during which we 

recreated in our minds the òFourteen Stations of the Cross.ó This exercise allowed us to appreciate that 

long-ago Good Friday; it is not simply a day in history. If it were, it would not be remembered after 2000 

years. Good Friday is about the power that manifested itself on that day on that hill called Golgotha which 

changed the course of humanity. That power is divine love made visible as never before. Because of that 

powerful love we are empowered to overcome sin and guilt. We are empowered to live. 

Then came Easter Sunday. The words engraved in our minds that day were òDo not hold onto 

meó (John 20:17). We were told that Jesus wants to tell us through these words that we cannot control or 

restrain or own him; even death cannot hold him in the grave, how can we do so with our human minds? 

Jesus did not come to the world to make change about our exclusive political, social, economic, tribal, 

and religious understandings and practices that reassure us that we are absolutely correct, and everybody 

else is wrong and going to hell. In the story of the resurrection, there is more than our intelligence alone 

can handle. Maryõs experience in the garden was not intellectual, but emotional, and based on her faith. 

Her experience was based on a presence, the presence of the risen one. Though Mary could not hold 

onto Jesus, she encountered him. Jesus, the risen one, comes in our lives in our work, our relationships, 

and our passions. The risen one walks with us every day in our lives.  

And on Easter evening, Jesus came to his disciples hidden in a locked room in the city of 

Jerusalem for three days because they were frightened. When he came to them he said, òPeace be with 

youó to reassure them. Also, He blew on them his breathñSpiritñto assist them in the ministry he is going 

to entrust to them: òAs the Father has sent me, so I send youó (John 20:21). The point here is to get these 

people out of that room, to get them out of that state of fear; it is to give them life. In other words, Jesus 

wants to get them up and moving again.  

So, I would say, the point of this Easter for Tully is that you are frightened, discouraged, and got 

yourself locked in a room, but the risen one is telling you to get up and get moving toward the door, 

toward the streets of the city, toward homes and families and communitiesé  

òAs the Father has sent me, so I send you.ó 
 

 

Your Servant, 
 

Pastor Komlan  
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April  Birthdays : : 

 3 ð Edwina Brown       

       11 ð Raissa Amevigbe  
       13 ð Derick Ezunkpe  
       29 ð Prince Keleleng  

    

Anniversaries:  

      20 th  - Ruth & Rob Norbeck   

 

Deaths : 
Abdul A. Conteh , a young 

man from our community of 
Sharon Hill, passed away on 
March 8 th . We had been 
praying for him for some time 
on our Prayer List. He was a 
2013 graduate of Academy 
Park High School where he 
played football. He was more 

recently a college student with a Business major 
attending the Penn State University ð 
Worthington Scra nton Campus. Our thoughts 
and prayers go out to his family for their loss.  
 

Walter Druce,  a past member of Tully, passed 

away on March 16 th  after a long battle with 
cancer . He was 82 years old.  Walt and his wife, 
Barbara, joined the church March 1959 and 
remained a very active member  as a deacon and  
play ed in the Ambassadors Sunday School Band 
until he moved from the area in 1986. In 

addition to Barbara, he leaves 5 adult children, 
10 grandchildren and 6 great -grandchildren . A 
memorial service is planned f or April 9 th  @11am 
St. Markõs Lutheran Church, 5 Brooke Manor, 
Birdsboro, PA 19508. In lieu of flowers, please 
make contributions to St. Markõs. 
Our sympathy and prayers go out to the family.   
 
 
 

  

 

 
 

 
Prayer Concerns  

As we begin a new month , our list of òPrayer 
Concerns for the Weekó which is placed on the 
back page of our Sunday Bulletin each week, 
includes the following: (Those who are 
underlined are suffering with a chronic illness or 
various problems that has kept them on our 
prayer list  for over a year ð please be sure to 
remember them in your prayers. ) 
 
 

Dwight Anttila ï treatment for liver cancer 
Kadija Bamba ï needs prayers for her at new home 
Cora Dixon Crowe ï new cancer issues; undergoing 
chemotherapy  
Barbara Druce ï death of Walter; own health issues 
Mary Hoy ï recovering from hospital stay 
RuthAnna Kipp & Carolyn(caretaker)-released from 
hospital; caretaker also in need of prayers 
Mary Kobb ï in rehab due to a stroke 
Jaygbeh Kollie ï needs prayers 
Massa Koroma ï needs prayers 
Allen Moyer ï recovering from liver transplant  
Esivi Nomenyo ï in need of prayers 
Yaovi Nouledo ï In need of prayers 
Brian Ross ï in need of continued prayers 
Jennifer Spaine ï in need of prayers; health 
    

Shut -Ins:  
Ginny Dougherty ï home in Lansdowne 
Floss McCalla ï  home in Ridley Park 
Anna Mae McLaughlin ï home in Sharon Hill 
Dot Renz ï Sterling Nursing Home, Media 
Eleanor Till ï Riddle Village, Media 
Mildred Waldt ï Holly House, Media 
 
 

Removed From Prayer List : 
Abdul Conteh ï passed away from lymphatic cancer 
Walter Druce ï passed away after hospice care 
Kossi Sedzro ï returned from Togo 
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Friends & 

Visitors  
 

A returning friend and 

teacher this month was 

Pastor Luc Nomenyo. He continues to improve our 

music program here at Tully with each visit and we 

are so grateful.  Some guests who are now regular 

attendees include Jennifer & Terry Spaine.  Our 

Holy Week services brought some old friends such 

as Kossi Sedzro and family, Josephine & Yao and 

returning guests, Kimberly Auman & Edoh Zinsou. 

The Pettey family, who we have been missing,  

returned and brought Derrick Pettey. Finally, we 

had some new visitors that we hope will return 

including Kelili Akuesson, Arron Negusiea, Mehret 

Nigusse, and Bayoush Sorj.  

 

Welcome & please return! 

Bienvenue et à bientôt! 

 

A Step Forward  
A Gabriel K. Dwanyen 

Perspective 

 

Greetings and happy Easter 

to all including our active 

duty military men and 

women whom, in defense of 

this nation, are having their days riding in some 

of the most dangerous regions of the world. May 

God keep them to be reunited to their families. 

This article will share a little insight on my life 

events of yesterday, moving forward today, and a 

summary of where I have come thus far.  It 

conveys words of gratitude and hope for a bigger 

and brighter tomorrow. 

As you read this article, the question may arise 

òWhy is he always talking about himself and the 

story of his life?  Well I think the next question 

you should also be asking is òWhy is he overly 

grateful? The answer is òBe thankful in all things 

for this is the will of God.ó1 Thessalonians 5:18. 

Friends, if this is Godõs will that I give thanks in 

all circumstances that I am confronted with in 

life, then I will not cease to offer thanks and 

appreciate the Lord for where He has taken me. 

Also, I like to talk about events unfolding in my 

life because each time a change occurs in my life, 

be it good or bad, it serves as a lesson and trust 

me, I appreciate the courage that comes from 

within that takes me through. Let it be known 

that every step that we take in this life is not a 

coincidence. For me, I believe that God is 

leading and watching. He is either allowing you 

to go through it to prepare you for another level 

in life or some sort of plan for your good. The 

author of the book of Romans confirms this in 

Romans 8:29 òThat all things work together for 

good to them that love God and to those who are 

called according to His purpose.ó In short, I will 

say ôNothing happens for nothing.õ 

Coming to America was one of the best days of 

my life. It wasnõt much of a difficulty like what 

others go through. However, beginning life in 

America was ridiculous and unpleasant from the 

beginning. I had made the decision to return 

home as life there was relatively better. Life here 

was hard for me because I barely afforded my 

basis needs. No man can easily survive in these 

conditions. I was in a big confusion and many 

negative actions ran through me and seen 

justifiable in the course of time. However, I knew 

it was just for a moment so I kept to my integrity 

and trusted God. This is why I did not take food 

stamps at the time because I knew it was just for 

a while. No negative condition is permanent. 

Gladly, today it is a new story. 

Today, when I drive through the streets that I 

once walked in the thick of the snow, in the rain 

and shine, it brings memories and I hear the soft 

and gentle voice saying òGone are those days 

son; you will never return instead, you will help 

others come out of it.ó This is evidenced by the 

fact that I have a job, somewhere I can sleep, 

afford my needs through my own income and 

not depending on the church or another manõs 

pocket to survive. I am currently studying in a 

Master Degree program progressing to a MA in 

National Security Studies. Why canõt I be 

grateful my dear friends? Bear with me when I 

speak from within, I am just a man following the 

events as they come to pass in my life. This is 

indeed a STEP FORWARD. God bless you all 

and happy Easter. 
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On Sunday , March 

20th , we gathered 

as we have for 

many years now, 

in Knowlton Hall to 

begin our service 

of worship. In 

unison we moved 

into the narthex. 

The  organ beg an to play the music of òThe 

Palmsó as we started the Procession of the 

Palms into the sanctuary  waving a palm 

branch. This is done in  remembrance of the 

day that Jesus entered into Jerusalem  and 

branches were laid on the ground before 

him. The service was filled with wonderful 

hymns and the sermon reminded us of what 

took place so many years ago leading to the 

crucifixion.  

 

 

 

Good Frid ay  
March 25th  

 

During our gathering, Pastor Komlan led  us 

through a very somber service of 

remembrance of 

Jesus sacrifice for us. 

Communion was 

served. The gathering 

included a Soup 

Supper to represent 

The Last Supper that 

Jesus spent with his 

disciples.   
 

           

 

 

    

 

  March 27th  

Celebration Service  

began at 11:00am. We thank 

everyone who contributed to 

the lovely spring memorial 

flowers that graced the 

sanctuary and provided the 

colors and scents of renewed 

ÓÐÍÌȭɯ/ÈÚÛÖÙɯ*ÖÔÓÈÕɀÚɯÔÌÚÚÈÎÌɯÞÈÚɯÈɯÙÌÔÐÕËÌÙɯ

that our God is alive and always with us as it 

was on that first Easter morning. 

 

THE CLERKôS CORNER   

    from Paula Dixon 
 

A BLESSED EASTER 

SEASON TO ALL!   
 

If you were not present at the Easter Service on 
Sunday, you missed a wonderful sermon by both 
Pastor Komlan and Pastor Luc Nomenyo (although 
Pastor Luc spoke in French so I can only make an 
assumption on his part) and inspiring music by all of 
the choirs, enhanced by the talents of Pastor Luc.  
We thank him for his participation when he is visiting 
with us.   
Whenever I play the Easter hymns I get a feeling that 
is both powerful and exhilarating - the term 
ñresurrection powerò comes to mind; a resurrection of 
the spirit.   
Spring is finally here and we can see evidence of 
resurrection and renewal - in the flowering trees, the 
appearance of spring flowers, spring rains and the 
fresh spring air!   
We have celebrated the Passion, Death and 

Resurrection of our Lord and HE IS RISEN - HE IS 

RISEN INDEED!    
  

Blessings and Peace be to your house  
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THE SEEDLINGS ï  

THE  CHILDREN OF 

TULLY 

By Marti Daniels  
 

One lesson I have 

learned through my life 

is that we need to 

wisely accommodate ourselves to what 

is beyond or control and learn to 

live with uncertainty. If you are 

the type of person who likes to map 

out every detail, this can sometimes 

be difficult. You  need to learn to 

t rust God, be patient, and maintain 

a positive attitude and to laugh at 

yourself and take things lightly.  

I will share this message with the 

children this month and I hope it 

helps them with their walk through 

life.  

 

Psalm 46 explains the  power of God 

and explains how he is in control.  

We only need to trust. ñDo not let 

your heart be troubled. Trust in 

God, trust also in me.ò John 14:1.  

 

The children learned about Lent, 

Holy Week, Palm Sunday, The Last 

Supper and Easter Sunday in March.  

 

April will bring us a silver lining 

after our winter and cold weather. 

The reason, I figure, that we have 

all this is so we can enjoy and 

appreciate the beauty o f spring, 

which will bloom soon. Another 

reason is  to give us a test and a 

lesson which  is that  God will give 

us the strength to shovel 24 inches 

of snow, when this is our c hallenge 

since with God all things are 

possible!  

  

ñJesus looked at them and said, 

ñWith man this is impossible, but 

not with God; all things are 

possible with God.ò Mark 10:27.  

 

Peace  

The Guardians 

Report 
          by Derick Ezunkpe 

Here we are again! Another 

month just went by and we 

accomplished a few things. We 

were able to hold music practice on Fridays 

and we also had two movie nights. We sang 

songs on Easter Sunday that we had practiced 

with Pastor Luc. We are looking forward to 

singing every Sunday by the grace of God. 

While we were performing on Sunday we had 

Ronald on the base and Elsie on the piano. 

Shyanne, Claudia and I were on the 

microphones singing. The service was great and 

the pastorõs sermon was equally as awesome! 

God has risen from the dead, he has risen 

indeed!   

We also had service on Good Friday. We had 

the opportunity to be part of the service doing 

the prayer. Gabriel, Ronald, Shyanne and I 

took part in saying a prayer that day!  

See you again next month for more exciting 

activities! 
 

Verse of the Month: Psalm 121:7ð8 
òThe LORD will keep you from all evil. He will 

keep your soul. The LORD will keep your 

going out and your coming in, from this time 

forward, and forever more.ó 

 
 

Guardians Movie Night 

  



PICTURES OF HOLY WEEK 
 

          Procession of the Palms    The Guardians î ðDfUWh]WYėAU_YgėDYfZYWhëñ 

                  
 

          Hi``mógėGibXUmėSchool Children 

 

 

 

 

        Joe McCalla accompanied by Paula Dixon 

    Fellowship following Good Friday Service      Kayi Holonu with her twins, John & Mark 
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May 

 
 

                Thursday, 5
th
 

   Ascension of the Lord 

               ALSO 

          National Day of Prayer 

            in Rose Tree Park, Media and other locations 

                            (more to come) 

 

******************************  
         

           Sunday, May 8th , 11:00am  
           Motherõs Day Observance 
                            &                

        Baby Manna Donation  
please bring non -perishable foods &  

             items for babies or monetary donation  
ð THANK YOU!  

                                    
******************************  

 

    May 15th - Pentecost Sunday 

11:00am  WEAR RED! 
 

                                 ******************************   
    

May, 30
th
  Office Closed 

Memorial Day Holiday 
 

 
 

      

Upcoming  Events 
 

 



9 

 

  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MOTHERõS DAY SUNDAY, MAY 8TH 

 

What is Baby Manna?  

Baby Manna is an annual appeal to raise funds to purchase infant formula and baby food.  

 

How does it work? 

Each year area churches, synagogues and other organizations ask their members to 

contribute funds to help area food banks purchase the infant formula and baby food needed 

to provide infants at risk of hunger with the proper nutrition to have a healthy start in life.  

Why is Baby Manna so important? 

Infant malnutrition is a serious problem that robs babies of their ability to learn, grow, and 

develop physically, mentally and socially. Each year, approximately 12,000 infants are born 

into poverty in the Delaware Valley, placing them at risk of chronic malnutrition. Even mildly 

undernourished children face a wide variety of health and social issues, which become 

permanent and irreversible if proper nutrition is not provided quickly and consistently.  

Even families considered to be above the poverty level struggle to feed their infants and 

children. With low paying jobs and the continued under-funding of government programs that 

can provide help, many families are faced with not knowing how to provide their infants with 

the good nutrition they need. Infant formula is expensive, and so many infants receive 

watered-down formula, or are started on solid foods before their digestive systems can 

handle that kind of food. Many poor caregivers resort to feeding their babies sugar water or 

watered-down formula, which are obviously poor substitutes for proper nutrition. Since 1994 

when it was started, congregations and individuals have helped raise thousands of dollars for 

Baby Manna.  

 

How YOU can help! 

Please help us make this a special Motherõs Day for struggling mothers and infants in the 

Delaware Valley. Bring a contribution of formula, baby food, or monetary donations. There can 

be no greater gift to a mother than to provide her with the means to ensure that her baby is 

well fed and will grow up healthy. 
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Tully will again celebrate Pentecost (the Birthday of the Church) on Sunday, 
May 15, 201 6, at the 11:00 A.M. Service of Worship.  We would like to see all of 
our members take part in the celebration.  
 
 
First, we would like to again place red memorial geraniums in the sanctuary 
for the Worship Service.  These flowers would then be planted arou nd the 
outside of the church for enjoyment of our members as well as the 
community.  If you are interested in having memorial geraniums placed in the 
church, please complete the form below.  The cost would be $8.00 for each 7ò 
pot. The deadline for orderin g is Sunday, May 8 th . 
 
Again, we invite everyone to wear something red on Pentecost Sunday.  

 
 

_____________________________________________________________ 
 
 

I/We ___________________________________________  
 

would like to place ___ red memorial geranium(s)  
in the sanctuary to celebrate Pentecost.  
The person(s) to be remembered are:  

 

__________________________________________________ 
 

__________________________________________________ 
 

Place slip & payment in the offering plate or  to the office by May 8h. 
 

 

 

 
 
 


